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Ms. MarieE. Tipsord
HearingOfficer, Illinois PollutionControlBoard
100W.RandolphSt., Suite11-500
Chicago,Illinois 60601
Re: PublicCommenton R03-19

DearMs. Tipsord:

TheIllinois StewardshipAlliance is a29-yearold citizen’s organizationthatpromotesasafeand
nutritiousfoodsystem,family farmingandhealthycommunitiesby advocatingdiverse,humane,
sociallyjust andecologicallysustainableproductionandmarketingpractices.

ISA is heartenedthat theICPB is consideringchangesto theNPDES permittingprocessthat will
provide for greaterpublic participationand input. We work with Confined Animal Feeding
Operationpermitting, and have seenfirst handhow the citizens and taxpayersof Illinois can
“lose” theirvoiceswhenpublic participationis limited becauseof the controlof theprocessby
livestockintegrators.

It is very important for citizens to have a fair opportunity to commenton all aspectsof a
proposedNPDES permit. TheCleanWaterAct intendsNPDES permit conditionsand limits to
be subjectto significant public scrutiny, and the Illinois EnvironmentalProtectionAct also
envisionswidespreadpublic involvement in permit developmentand issuance.For the CAFO
NPDESpermit currentlyundergoingrevision, this wascommentedon by IEPA during theMay
28, 2003PublicHearingheldin Springfieldby theirlegal counsel.

NPDESpermitsshouldnotbe issuedwithoutaffordingan opportunityfor public comment.This
shouldbe true for bothGeneralandIndividual Permits.Moreover,whensignificantsubstantive
changesare made to a permit after the public commentperiod is closed, an additional
opportunityfor public input shouldbeprovidedon therevisedportions. In addition,regulations
shouldensuretheestablishmentofa sufficientadministrativerecordto justify apermit.

It is alsoimportantfor our regulationsto specifythatpermit limits maynot allow dischargesthat
causeor contributeto violationsof waterquality standards,that limits andconditionsshouldbe
enforceableby citizens aswell asby the Illinois EnvironmentalProtectionAgency, and that
monitoring terms shouldbe included in the permits. Theserevisionswill help protect water
qualityandensureIllinois’ compliancewith theCleanWaterAct.

Sincerely,

ElizabethBurns,MS
®4~isStewardshipAlliance

June12,2003
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